Manitoba Association of Personal Care Home Social Workers

The monthly meeting of MAPCHSW was held on Friday, March 21, 2003, at River East Personal Care Home.  The meeting was called to order at 09:05 hours.

Present:
Julie Perry

Margaret Kamer

Jennifer Aston



Roy Hardie

Luanne Dueck Plett
Rejeanne Dorge



Jim Shepherd
Gloria Dixon

Jane Van Dam



Martha Hryniuk
Cari Simpson

Judy Lewadny



Kimberley Choi
Del Gatherum

Crystal Cuthbertson Black



Connie Magnusson Schimnowski


Emilie Dulo Pluchinski



Denise Bacik (Guest)

Regrets: 
Lisa Becker

Colin Salie


Lori Orford



Tammy Rabkin
Heather Karasinski
Jacqueline Rocan-Texmo




Introductions

Welcome to Denise Bacik who is working at Charleswood Care Centre, and has applied for membership.

1.0 Minutes of Previous Meeting (February 21, 2003)

Minutes were not received by Margaret Kamer or Crystal Cuthbertson Black.  Secretary will be notified. 


It was noted that the recipients of the Recognition Awards were not listed in the previous minutes.  

 The winners were:



Excellence in Practise – Margaret Kamer



Excellence in Education -  Reisa Adelman



Commitment to the Profession – Kimberley Choi



Open Category – Excellence in Social Work – Marie Rempel

Congratulations to all of the winners.

Motion made by Roy Hardy and seconded by Jennifer Aston to accept the minutes as corrected.  Carried.


2.0 Business Arising

2.1 Website –Roy Hardie motioned to proceed with the launching of the MAPCHSW Website. All members present voted in favour of this motion. We will forward our request to “Wordslingers”.

2.2 Goal for 2003 – One day workshop – Since our previous meeting, we have learned that Dr. Robert Buckman is already scheduled to present at the annual Hospice and Palliative Conference in September.  Many of our members (and other potential target groups) attend this conference, so it would probably not be advisable for us to try to schedule a separate workshop.  Discussion held re: other options.  Suggestion made to approach Priti Shah to present at a workshop, possibly for November 2003. She is a well-known speaker in the areas of cultural diversity, conflict resolution, and others. Jane Van Dam offered to contact Ms. Shah; Julie Perry and Jim Shepherd volunteered to join Jane on a planning committee. Others are welcome to be part of this committee.

3.0 
Committee and Other Reports

3.1 Membership Coordinator – Welcome to Crystal Cuthbertson Black who has been accepted as a new member. She will be given a Membership package.

3.2 In-service – Miriam Browne will be meeting with us following today’s meeting, to discuss licensing of Social Workers. April meeting will be a round table discussion.  May meeting – possibly Sandra Loewen from the WRHA &/or the Field Placement Coordinator from U of M.

3.3 Financial – Balance at the end of February was $3413.25.  This does not include recently received membership fees.

3.4 MASW/MIRSW – Miriam Browne will present information following meeting.

3.5 MASWLH – Sandra Loewen met with their group.  Her position of Regional Director for Social Work is effective mid-April.  There will be a newsletter coming out later this spring (from Social Workers in Health group); MAPCHSW will submit information about our Association.

3.6 CNS Advisory Group – No report.  Del distributed copies of the articles re: wound care, etc., that Heather had compiled.  Members not present will be sent copies in the mail.

4.0 New Business

4.1 Professional Development Resource Manual – Del brought the two binders of articles and policies that had been gathered and compiled in years gone by.  The binders were “shelved” approximately 2 years ago, as it was felt that the items were outdated and not as useful as they had been. Many people use the Internet or the Crane Library or other resources to gather information.  Judy Lewadny and Jane Van Dam each requested one of the binders to review.  Further discussion/decision re: reviving the manuals, will take place at a future meeting.

4.2 Level of Intervention Letter/Form – Lori Orford submitted a copy of information that she had received from Judith Griffiths at the Public Trustee’s Office, regarding Consent for Medical Treatment of clients of the P.T.  Copies will be sent out with the minutes.

4.3 Admission/Info Booklet – Gloria Dixon requested copies of facilities’ booklets that are given out prior to or at the time of admission.  If any members have booklets to share, please send a copy to Gloria at Misericordia Health Centre.

4.4 Correspondence – MASW/MIRSW sent information regarding a workshop called “Building Positive and Resilient Communities”, to be held in Brandon on May 8th and 9th.  This is in conjunction with the MASW/MIRSW Annual General Meeting. Del has a copy of the registration form, or you can contact MASW/MIRSW directly.  They also sent the newsletter “About Women”, which Del will keep on file if anyone wishes to review it.

4.5 Salary Scales – Information will be included with the minutes.

5.0 
Other Business


No other business.

6.0 Adjournment.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m. 

Thanks to Rejeanne Dorge for taking minutes for today’s meeting.

Following the meeting, Miriam Browne presented on Licensing of Social Workers.  She provided a comprehensive overview of regulating/licensing across the country.  Criteria have been developed for licensing in Manitoba.  A survey will be forthcoming.

******Next meeting will be on Friday, April 25th at Luther Home*****

